TO:

Parents and Students in 7th and 8th grades

FROM:
Mrs. Abrams

DATE:
September 23, 2011

RE:

Science Fair - Memo #1

We are finishing our third week of school and that seems like a great time to start thinking about the 2012 Mercer County Science and Engineering Fair!  Yes, we are beginning earlier than last year; that is by design.  I believe that it will be helpful for all of us to be mostly finished with our projects before we get too deeply entrenched in rehearsals for our Spring musical.  

Important date:  Thursday, 9/29 - The Mercer Science and Engineering Fair Fall Science Fair meeting will be on Thursday, Sept. 29 at Villa Victoria Academy at 7pm. Teachers, parents and senior division students (grades 9-12) are invited to attend. We will be answering questions regarding the fair including aspects such as judging and registration in addition to providing an overview of the fair.  (This meeting is for the entire county.)

Mrs. Linskey will be assisting me through this process and she has offered to conduct a parent meeting to familiarize everyone with the science fair expectations and guidelines.  I will announce that meeting date as soon as it is set.  (This meeting will just be for Villa parents and students.)  Until then, please review the science fair website: http://mercersec.org/frontpage .    Also, please study the attached schedule of due dates for the projects.  I have added an additional logbook check before the hypotheses are turned in to reflect the need for the girls to conduct research prior to arriving at their hypothesis.  There will be opportunities for the girls to do some research in school but they should be doing much of this at home.  Our Media Specialist Mrs. Jacoppo and I will be helping the girls with website evaluation so they are able to identify worthwhile websites.  Please ask your daughter to share her website evaluation handouts with you.

Next week we will begin to think about project topics.  I will give the girls hints and questions to help direct their thinking.  I would like to advise everyone to avoid pulling projects directly from the Internet or books.  The judges (and I) want to see projects that show original thought.  Projects should be creative, interesting, and current.  Topics also need to be narrow enough in scope so as to be manageable and realistic.  Because the science fair project is a long-term activity, it is important that the girls have a passionate interest in their topic to keep them motivated and committed for the duration of their project work.  

Copies of memos, schedules, and other information will be available on my website under the drop-down heading “Science Fair” (www.vva-abrams.weebly.com/).  Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  

Attachment: 2012 Grades 7 and 8 science fair schedule of due dates

